
.

Contact: Dawn Fraylick IMMEDIATE RELEASE
Office: +1 (586) 469-5737 September 19, 2023
Email: Dawn.Fraylick@macombgov.org

Four Teens Held without Bond in Warren Shooting

Mount Clemens, MI - Four teenagers who attend Warren Woods Tower High School are being held in

connection with a shooting near Martin and Bunert Rd. in Warren.

It is alleged that on Thursday, September 14, 2023, four teens met with the victim, who was in his car,

with the intention of robbing him. The robbery went awry and the victim was shot multiple times. He is

in critical condition.

Today, the Macomb County Prosecutor’s Office Juvenile Unit Chief Tonya Goetz requested a special

five-day adjournment in front of Macomb County Juvenile Referee Linda Harrison to receive more time

to decide charges and whether the suspects will be charged as adults due to the seriousness of the

crime. Referee Harrison granted the request and all four juveniles are being held without bond at the

Juvenile Justice Center.

The four teenagers will return to court on Monday, September 25, 2023 at 3:00 pm in front of Referee

Harrison for a Probable Cause Hearing.

“These individuals' actions serve as a stark reminder that the choices we make in life define not only our

own paths but also the safety of our community. We will relentlessly seek the truth and ensure that

those responsible are held accountable for their actions, and that justice prevails for the victim and our

community," said Macomb County Prosecutor Peter J. Lucido.

The Macomb County Prosecutor’s office represents the people. We are committed to achieving justice

and following the laws of the State of Michigan. All that are accused of a crime are presumed innocent

until proven guilty in a court of law.
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